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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)

20th November  2006

H I – 12
Report on Infill Housing Scheme at Castletymon:  
A notice  in accordance with Article 81 of the Planning and Development Regulations 2001-2003 was published on 18th May, 2006 to construct an infill housing development of 67 units.  The proposal for this work also included local landscaping to new and existing areas, traffic calming/traffic management works at all roads fronting the project, and all necessary associated ancillary works.  

Following public consultations during the Part 8 process and prior to the meeting of the Council held on 10th July 2006, the Council agreed to proceed with the development, subject to a reduction in the number of dwellings to 42 and the carrying out of certain design alterations.  It was also agreed that a further consultation meeting would take place with residents to discuss the overall scheme. 

Council officials met a representative group of local residents to discuss plans for the area affected by the proposal on 27th July 2006. Details of the changes were confirmed to the residents and they requested time to consider their responses.
A further meeting took place with residents on 18th October 2006 at which a number of issues were discussed. A commitment was given that the local residents group would be kept informed as the detailed design and finish of the housing units was developed and that the Council’s Estate Management Officers would liaise with the residents throughout the process. The residents were generally happy with the design changes made during the Part 8 process but continued to be concerned that the design of the new units was developed in a manner which was in sympathy with the existing units.
At the meeting it was agreed that there would be enhanced landscaping provisions throughout the new development including the adjoining areas and with particular reference to the small garden, known as The Childrens Garden located at the junction of St. Aengus Rd and St. Aengus Crescent. It was agreed that this area would be reinstated after construction works had been completed.

The residents identified a number of locations within their estate that had been subject to anti-social behaviour. In particular concerns were expressed regarding the unsupervised areas located between St Aongus Green and St Aongus Road and between St Aongus Park and St Aongus Green. They requested that the Council examine these areas with a view to solutions being developed to address or prevent such activity in the future. It was agreed that the matter would be listed in the work programme for the Council’s design team and proposals developed in due course. These proposals would be circulated to the residents group and local members for comment.

The residents requested that consideration be given to the removal of the 10 houses proposed for the area at Tymon North Park / rear of Tymon North Gardens. Residents were informed that these units were included in the Part 8 and had been approved. Following discussion it was agreed that the Council would proceed with a first phase of the development comprising 32 units at the western portion of the site and would be willing to defer the construction of the remaining 10 units for the time being pending further discussions with residents / local members and the development of the responses to the other issues outlined in this report.
It was noted that while there is a large traffic calming scheme being implemented by the Council’s Roads and Traffic Department for the Tymon North area, the residents felt that more traffic calming measures may be needed, particularly at the junction of St. Aengus Road and St. Aengus Crescent. It was agreed that the Roads Department would be consulted further with a view to ensuring that an appropriate traffic calming model which reflects the position following the construction of the infill housing is developed.
The meeting concluded with the residents group being informed that the Council would proceed to the next stage of the procurement process for the 32 units at the western portion of the site and that further contact would be made with the residents group when approval to that stage had been received.

